

BOARD OF HEALTH TOWN OF FOXBOROUGH

MASSACHUSETTS 02035

www.foxboroughma.gov

40 SOUTH STREET Tel. (508) 543-1207 Fax (508) 543-6278

Betsy Allo, MPH, Chair Robin Chapell, M.S., R.S., Vice-Chair Sophia Manos, Clerk

Matthew Brennan, R.S., Director of Public Health

Foxborough Board of Health PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE

The Foxborough Board of Health, pursuant to its authority under Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 111, section 31, will hold a public hearing on **April 8, 2024, at 7:00pm** regarding the promulgation of updated Board of Health regulations.

The public testimony and hearing on this matter will be held within the Andrew A. Gala, Jr. Meeting Room at Foxborough Town Hall, 40 South Street, Foxborough, MA 02035. Please contact the Health Department if you require special accommodations.

The proposed amendments to the current regulations can be found on the Town's website at: https://www.foxboroughma.gov/departments/health/documents for public comment review

Written comments will be accepted until close of business on Friday April 5, 2024. All written comments must be received by submitting them at the above web address, received in writing to the Foxborough Health Department, 40 South Street, Foxborough, MA 02035, or via email to boardofhealth@foxboroughma.gov.

This notice can also be found on the Massachusetts Newspaper Publishers Association (MNPA) website at https://www.masspublicnotices.org.

Sophia Manos, Clerk Foxborough Board of Health

Published in the Foxboro Reporter: March 14, 2024 March 21, 2024 March 28, 2024 FOXBOROUGH, MA 02035

RECEIVED TOWN CLERK